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Dr. BurlW. Haar
lJxecutive Secretary
Minnesota Public Utilities Commission
121 "lth Place East, Suite 350
St. Paul, Minnesota 55101

RE: Rural Call Completion lssues

Dr. Haar,

Recently, the Minnesota Department of Commerce filecJ comments in Doeket No. p999/Cl-j2-l3zg
recommEnding that the Minnesota Public Utilities Commissiorr open an investigation into call completion
and other impedirnents to safe and consistent long-distanoe telepirone service in rural Mipnesota, Havins
heard numerous stories from constituents and local carriers in Norlhwest Minnesota,'t support thl
deparfinent's request and urge the PUC to conduct a thorough investigation ancl identify solutions fbr
Minnesotans.

While the Federal Communications Conmission adopted rules in October 2013 irrtended to address some
of the issues, the problem persists to tlie detriment of families trying to remain copected arrd srnall
businesses seeking to maintain and grow. Folks in my district repoli rniny of the same frustrations as do
those'in other pafts of Greater Minnesota * phantom ringing heard by tirose callir:g from another area,'onot in serviee" notices despite having spoken witlr the i"oiiirnt by plone the sari'e day, and dead air
after coruectly diaiing a number.

Althortgh a number of faotors contribute to the long-distance call completion issue, many local carriers
believe the main problern lies with the o'least cost routing" mechanism ernploye4 by'contractors engaged
by some carriers. Caniers who hire firms that use tlris method should Ue oUligaiea to ensure that tlre
intermediate router(s) comply with all applicable federal and state regulations. ll:he commission and the
Minnesota Department of Commerce sliould use their authority to regulate such practices to ensure that
carriers are following all applicable rules and regulations,

The families and bu.sinesses committed to Northwest Mirrnesota should not be left in the cold as a result
ofi poor or inconsistent long-distance call qnality, Such poor service not only harms the economic
livelihood of people here, but is also a looming public safety issue. If people are unable to rely on their
Iong-distance telephone service, they may lose access to Iaw enforcement or other smergency ser.vices at
critical lnoments.
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'l'hank you fbr your attentiori to this matter.

Sincerelyo
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NAr","l /%fur"-,
Dan Fabian
State Representative - District 1A

Cc: Mr. Michael Rothman, Commissioner, Minnesota Department of Commerce


